MESQUITE

April 7, 2025

Eric Gallt, P.E.
Director of Public Works
City of Mesquite

RE: RECOMMENDATION OF AWARD OF CONTRACT
Annual Drainage Channel Management (Spraying) Contract
City Contract 2025-075

Dear Mr. Gallt,

On March 12, 2025, bids were received for the referenced project. One (1) bid was
received with a low bid of $128,900.00 annually submitted by Opterra Solutions, Inc.

Funding for this project is provided by Drainage Ultility District (DUD) funds.

We have reviewed the qualification information, financial statement, and references
provided to us by Opterra Solutions, Inc., and the contractor was deemed qualified to
perform the work.

We recommend that the City of Mesquite award the Annual Drainage Channel
Management (Spraying) Contract (City Contract No. 2025-075) to Opterra Solutions, Inc., in
the amount of $128,900.00. The term of this contract is for one (1) year in 2025 with a
renewal option for an additional one (1) year extension in 2026. The annual contract and
estimated contract amount covers two (2) average annual spaying applications for 112.88
acres identified. The City may adjust spraying applications and acreage as desired.

Please let me know should you need additional information.

Sincerely,

John Mears, P.E., CFM
City Engineer
City of Mesquite



